
 
 

China manufacturing 

Flash PMI hits six-month low as factory output falls amid weak demand

 Flash Manufacturing PMI
™

 at six-month low of 

50.0 in November 

 Employment falls at faster rate 

 Exports rise only marginally 

 Prices fall sharply again 

Growth stalled in China’s factories in November, with 

companies struggling in the face of relatively weak 

domestic demand and lacklustre exports. The HSBC 

Flash Manufacturing PMI
™

, compiled by Markit, fell 

from 50.4 in October to a six-month low of 50.0, 

signalling no change in business conditions during the 

month. 

The PMI is a composite indicator derived from the 

following survey measures: output, new orders, 

employment, suppliers’ delivery times and stock of 

purchases. 

Manufacturing output fell slightly, dropping for the first 

time since May, as new orders grew only modestly 

again. New export orders, which have provided the 

mainstay of any order book growth in recent months, 

barely rose in November, registering the weakest 

increase in seven months. 

Capacity cuts 

Backlogs of uncompleted orders also showed almost 

no growth during the month, a key factor behind 

factories cutting their headcounts to the greatest extent 

since September in order to reduce capacity and cut 

costs. 

The amount of raw materials bought by companies fell 

for the first time since April, pointing to a further cut to 

factory output in December.  

Weaker demand for raw materials helped push 

average input prices down sharply again, feeding 

through to another marked decline in factory gate 

prices. Input prices and selling prices both fell only 

slightly slower than in October, which had seen the 

largest declines for seven months. 

 

 

Manufacturing payrolls and backlogs of work 
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Aiming for lower growth 

The survey therefore points to ongoing weak 

performance of China’s manufacturing sector in the 

fourth quarter, which in turn bodes ill for growth of the 

wider economy. GDP grew at an annual rate of 7.3% in 

the third quarter, the slowest seen since the first 

quarter of 2009. With the manufacturing PMI averaging 

just 50.2 in the fourth quarter so far, down from 50.7 in 

the third quarter, China’s growth trajectory is heading 

downwards instead of reviving. 

The disappointing data increase the likelihood that the 

government will step up its targeted stimulus measures 

to help prop up the economy. However, the authorities 

in Beijing already appear to have acknowledged 

China’s deteriorating growth outlook, and it is expected 

that the growth target for 2015 will be set slightly lower 

than the 7.5% expansion aimed at for 2014, 

suggesting any stimulus will be limited in scale. 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 
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Consumer prices and capacity constraints 
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